Winston Manor News

NEWS

We hope everyone has had the opportunity to check out the exciting things happening at the pool this summer. We officially opened Memorial Day weekend and our hours continue to be noon to 8pm daily. The swim team hosted the 2024 Summer Splash for the neighborhood on June 8th which included music, Kona Ice and hot dogs on the grill. A giant Connect Four was also purchased and donated by the swim team for everyone to enjoy. The new AED is displayed and available for emergency use.

Many have asked about phase two of new pool furniture. For the time being it is on hold. We learned from our Reserve Study, which you can view on our website, that the pool interior is very much past due on being refinished. This is a costly expense and we will be getting quotes this fall. In addition to saving for the resurfacing, our hot water tank was also in need of replacement which was completed on Thursday, June 20th.

EVENTS

<u>JUNE 25th:</u> The Winston Manor Stingrays began their season on June 10th. The first home meet is on Tuesday, June 25th at 6pm. Come cheer on your Stingrays! * pool will close at 5pm

EVERY THURSDAY: Pickleball Night will be every Thursday evening and will begin June 20th. Join your friends and neighbors for a casual game of pickleball. See the sign-up genius for more information.

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/4090F4CAFAE2CABFE3-50087654-winston

<u>JULY 12:</u> The neighborhood potluck is scheduled for Friday, July 12 at 5pm. Swim team will provide hotdogs and chips. We ask that everyone else please bring an appetizer or dessert to share.

<u>JULY 20:</u> Pickle Ball & Pizza at the Pool is Saturday, July 20th from 4:00-6:15pm. An evite will be sent out.

<u>JULY 26:</u> Mark your calendars for the Taylor Swift Pool Party on Friday, July 26th. Join us for pizza, bracelet making and lots of singing!

CONNECT

Our new website, winstonmanor.org, launched on June 7th. If you have not had a chance to take a look, please do so! You will find everything from calendar events, the Reserve Study, our Bylaws, pool information and so much more! Due to our website not being password secure we chose not to include the directory on the website to protect everyone's privacy. We do, however, have a completed directory that we are happy to share with those who request it. Contact Gurmukh Bhatia at Treasurer@wintsonmanor.org if you would like a copy.

You can also connect with us on Facebook @ Winston Manor Neighbors

CONGRATULATIONS

We want to send big congratulations to our 2024 Winston Manor graduates! We wish you the best of luck in your new endeavors!

Sunita Bhatia

Emma Lenz

Luke Palumbo

Avery Travis

Caroline Williams

REMINDERS

Although we are thrilled there has been so much activity at both the pool and tennis courts this summer, we are distressed to have to report the following: There have been several instances of food, glass, pets, wheels (skates, blades, wagons, strollers, and bicycles) on the tennis courts. The courts are NOT a general play area for children; they are expressly to be used for playing tennis or pickleball. Children must be accompanied by a responsible adult at all times. Please be sure to clean up after them and yourself. Remember YOU are part owner of the facility. We need your help and cooperation to keep the pool and tennis areas looking clean and inviting. Those who are cleaning up after you are your neighbors who are UNPAID VOLUNTEERS on the HOA Board. Pool lifeguards do not have the responsibility over the courts.

The Board deems it necessary to keep the courts locked at all times. Please ask the lifeguards to unlock the courts, or contact a Board member, when you would like to enjoy the courts.



First Day of swim team



Swim team assessments



Candy Meet



New Connect Four



Summer Splash 2024